The PASA Report for April, 2010

Note: the contact numbers for Earl are out of date. The current numbers are: 856-261-8032 (H), 215-698-2600 (w).

We had a fun meeting, in part due to a t.v. show. The Colbert Report! Neil De Grasse Tyson came on and he and the host where like a duet, agreeing that we need a bigger, better space program! Yeah!( since then our own Derrick Pitts has been promoting the

Presidents plan to push for Mars). Good publicity for our desires.

Mitch Gordon brought a variety of material including Ad Astra with material on the Hubble Space Telescope primarily. And the other major articals where on Space Solar Power systems. This research was here and in Canada. The Naval Research Lab is the U.S. group mentioned. See the publication or go to nss.org for more.

He also brought a new logging system to keep track of spending for our 501c-3 status.

For our spending on Carver Award material he also gave Earl a check for about half of what was given away, the rest being a donation. And the good things go on: Mitch informed us several weeks later that we have an invitation to be at the Franklin Institute

For Astronomy Week on the same date as our Super Science Saturday in Trenton. He is looking into outreach in May at local street festival too. And finally; Mitch has written a blog on an awards contest that he thinks would be useful: he proposes that some of the Moon Rocks be used to create jewelry as a way of bootstrapping a lunar jewelry industry by familiarizing creative artists on Earth with the material. Details of selecting candidates to be worked out. He noted we also get Mars rocks too!

Dotty reported on a variety of museum activities ranging from The Franklin Institutes showing of Hubble on the I-Max screen to Moon Shot at the Franklins Fels Planetarium

And “Two Small Pieces of Glass” on the telescope among other offrings. And, as mentioned before, Space Command will be expanded and, in tribute to Ben Franklin, the Electricity Exhibit will return. She also brought “All I Really Need to Know I Learned from Star Trek” by Dave Marinaccio ( bought at Lunacon in March).

Larry reported that we have a Facebook presence which you reach by spelling out our groups name: the philadelphia area space alliance. Larry will be moderator for this group.

Our event pictures for the Carver Science Fair  (elementary division) are on our site and  the senior division is coming. And, thanks to Michelle and Mitch, Larry will have images from Super Science at Trenton, and The Franklin Institute respectively, soon.

Janice, our new associate member, talked on her continued research on Apophis and the possibilities of deflecting it. She has found that it will approach Venus in 2016, and wonders if anyone has considered using this close approach, and a nudging device like an ion rocket or even nuclear detonations, to alter its’ path to definitely miss the Earth. She is talking to a NASA individual on this idea. Ideally it could be steered into Venus! She has put her ideas on our Blog.

Earl brought material from several source, and waited to include our April events. From the January/February Amsat  Journal on a new educational project called the Funcube. This British project will use a single satellite, of the Cubesat type, as support for the Science, Technology , Engineering, Maths initiative, and as an additional resource for the GB4Fun  Mobile Communications Center. The intended audience is students in primary and secondary schools. It will use 145 mhz as the telemetry frequency and will a student science experiment in materials science. Source: press release reprinted on page 31. There is also lots on solar cells used in early satellites (still functioning), and more. From Test and Measurement World for March: Reaching Out by Rick Nelson Editor in chief is an article about robotic arms in various applications.The company discussed is Alliance Spacesystems which developed arms, and  other robots assemblies, for the Phoenix Mars Lander and other space applications, including one for a possible robotic repair of Hubble.  And from Scientific American for March two good reports: Ralph Lorenz and Christophe Sotin wrote : The Moon that would be a Planet on the MOON titan and what we have learned from Huygens and Cassini data gathering. Lots of real pictures and a description of the atmospheric  cycle ( The Methanological cycle, similar to the hydrological cycle on Earth but with Methane as the liquid. The other piece is on that perrenial next decade, twenty year, someday technology: fusion. Fusion’s false Dawn, by Michael Moyer. Described is several techniques that have promised fusion, if we could build a bigger, more powerful, etc device. Skeptics think that we will never create a commercially useful reactor. For the amount spent so far, billions of dollars over the decades, a great deal of alternative  energy sources could have been put into production

In my opinion. The article does not include several technologies, that need funding to really test, such as Tom Ligons fusor. And from the Web: There is great material on The goggle Lunar X-Prize on its website including pictures of new rover entrants (videos) and a version of the contest for younger people called  Moonbots: A Google Lunar X Prize Lego® Mindstorms® Challenge. This is for parent and child teams and was started April 15 for Phase 1. See The Launch Pad area of the sites for this. Also look at the rover teams! 

Activity report: we had a great time at Super Science Weekend at The New Jersey State Museum! Although we where placed in an odd location, near the dinosaur education groups ( which Dennis found disturbing) inside the building ( no solar power display), the audience loved us. We ran out of most of the handouts that we brought. A number of them where copies of  things from Moon Miners that I thought the public would find interesting. In particular, both the material  from the report on the X Prize in Moon Miners and the Wisconson Helium Three mining machine ( by Dave Dietzler) went, as did a Lunar Lava Tube handout I created. The Moon miner material also included the various websites for affliated organization. Most of our Moon Society bumper stickers ( thank you Peter!) went as did some other handouts on science and energy. I built a small model of the large lava tube discovered by the Kaguya spacecraft. This set next to our original display really interested the visitors We have sent a  picture of the earlier, elaborate, display and have to do “The Empire State Building in a Lava Tube” pictures for publication. The pictures from Sky and Telescope, for February, from the Kaguya where very useful (the issue included Lcross material too). Lots of interesting questions and comments. And we had Mitch at the Franklin Institue. Mitch single handedly covered the two tables he had and managed to do a greta job. He spoke with Astronomer Derrick Pitts of the Institute about our being thee for events in June and July and we will be there if there are events. Thanks to Derricks’ presence we often get more visitors. And thanks to the Museum, Mitch had some help to hold down the fort when he need help. Several members where unable to attend, and although I had Dennis Pearsons’ help, Mitch did it alone. More members needed! I think that is the theme of many groups.

Submitted by Earl Bennett.

